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04
OUTREACH EVENTS

Outreach has always been at the core of ENABLE. Science should never be hidden behind 
academic walls or a group of experts. In addition, the COVID crisis has taught us a lesson in 
this regard: science needs to be properly shared in order to fully engage society in relevant 
conversations, thus avoiding misinformation. This is the reason why, this year, coinciding with 
the 4th ENABLE Symposium in Milan (Italy), four outreach and public engagement activities 
were organized, online and in person. 

On 10 May, Ask the Scientist, the first outreach event, was held online and streamed on 
social media. It aimed to present the most recent discoveries in the field of neuroscience. On 
this occasion, chaired by Andrea Gentile from WIRED magazine, four experts with different 
backgrounds discussed a variety of top research lines, from epigenetics to the ethical 
framework of neurogenomics and psychiatry, with Artificial Intelligence as a backbone topic. 

Along these lines, on 13 May, an online Cross-Disciplinary Session was devoted to discussion 
about Machine Learning and Artificial Intelligence, fields that involve scientists and technicians 
with diverse profiles. Organised in collaboration with the eXtemporanea group, a scientific 
community of young European researches, this event gathered experts to talk about the 
intersection between Artificial Intelligence and humans and how this relationship can be 
studied and understood. The topics addressed ranged from the basics of algorithms to the 
limitations of these mathematical pillars in solving certain scientific (and sometimes purely 
human) problems. These topics raised interesting questions about adding human social 
dynamics into machines and the implications this could have.

In addition, a group of PhD students and postdocs from ENABLE shared their research 
in Pub Talks, a series of informal science presentations carried out online. Through 
these 10-minute monologues, they had the chance to explain and discuss key concepts 
of molecular biology, cell metabolism, disease, and bioinformatics in a fast, concise (but 
complete) way. 

Outreach events were also targeted at children and teenagers. First, we gave an educational 
activity for sixth-grade primary school students named “Discovering the invisible world”, 
to introduce them to the world of micro-organisms and their functions around us and 
“inside” us. The activity also included a practical section in which children performed 
basic and playful experiments to learn about microbes. Second, we organised an outreach 
activity titled “Genome editing: goals and new challenges” for eighth-grade primary 
school students, where we introduce the concepts of DNA and how it can be modified in the 
laboratory to study diverse aspects of life. Finally, we involved secondary school students 
in the activity “A model for each experiment”, which explained the most common models 
used in life science research–from cells to complex organisms–and their applications to 
study human diseases.
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05
CAREER DAY

We are well aware that academia is not the only career path available to PhD students 
and that is why Career Day is one of the central activities of the ENABLE event, providing 
participants with the opportunity to develop their scientific careers.

The first day of the 2021 ENABLE Symposium (12 May) was dedicated to the career 
development of young scientists. Participants had the opportunity to join one of the 12 
workshops covering topics from “How to prepare a competitive application for funding 
schemes in cancer research” to “Talk that science!” – Tips for science communication 
and outreach”. Parallel to the workshops, attendees could also join career talks with 
professionals holding positions related to the life sciences, such as tech transfer officers, 
consultants, editors etc., in both academia and industry.

Moreover, the participants had the opportunity to visit a virtual job fair, including 18 
booths run by biotech companies and research institutes. This activity was a unique 
occasion to build constructive interactions with people from various life science sectors 
and to become more aware of the employment opportunities available. 

At the end of the day, a round table discussion with peers resulted in a stimulating 
discussion on hot topics for young researchers: “The ethics of science”, “Mentoring”, “The 
impact of the scientific community in today’s society” and “Multi-disciplinary research 
and collaborative science”. 
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LOOKING TO 
THE FUTURE

ENABLE has recently celebrated its 5th anniversary. These five years have brought 
much satisfaction and enjoyment, but also stressful and difficult moments, which 
have easily been overcome thanks to the talent and energy of the young researchers 
and management team involved in the organisation of the events. These exceptional 
professionals have paved the way to allow ENABLE to evolve into Symposia of reference 
in Europe and create a network with a common goal: to inspire young researchers 
and give them the necessary tools to follow in their next footsteps. I would like to 
take this opportunity to warmly thank the more than 100 young people involved in 
the organisation of the four editions of ENABLE Symposium and the ENABLE Team 
members. By working very hard to make the four events a huge success, and we have 
all actively contributed to increasing the visibility of an immense talent bank in Europe.
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Closing remarks by Clara Caminal, 
ENABLE project coordinator

It is now my pleasure to announce that the ENABLE adventure has not yet come to 
an end and that we will continue giving young researchers and other institutions the 
opportunity to organise and host an ENABLE Symposium.

Since the launch of ENABLE, the Federation of European Biochemical Societies (FEBS) 
and the International Union of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology (IUBMB) have 
been the main sponsors of the events, awarding more than 70 travel grants and thus 
allowing young researchers to attend the conferences held in Barcelona, Copenhagen 
and Nijmegen. FEBS, IUBMB and ENABLE have now joined forces to give continuity 
to these successful events and offer research institutes devoted to molecular life 
sciences worldwide the chance to host and participate in the organisation of one 
of these symposia. This will be a tremendous opportunity for young researchers 
to put their transferable skills into practice and build alliances with their peers at 
other institutions, and it will empower them to become the molecular life science 
professionals of tomorrow.

We are all now looking forward to hearing where and when the next 2022 ENABLE 
event will be held! See you there!!
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